St. Paul’s CE Heathside Grove top 3% of all schools in England for progress in Reading, Writing and Maths at KS2 2018
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04/12/19
Friends of St Paul’s Meeting
Dear Parents/Carers and Guardians,
A big thank you to all those who attended our meeting on Thursday 28th November of the Friends of St Pauls group.
The items discussed were as follows: 
1. Arrangements for the Christmas Fair:
1. On Friday 10th December, we will be holding the Christmas Fair to raise money for school funds and provide a social event for parents and children to attend.

2. It was agreed that the price for entry would be sold per family at a cost of £1.50 plus a free raffle ticket.

3. Members of the FOSP group will help to set up and hold the stalls. Anyone wishing to help set up the Fair should be in school at 2.00pm on the 10th December.

4. [bookmark: _GoBack]A letter was shown which has been signed by the student council and can be given to shops/companies who might be likely to offer school a donation for our raffle. FOSP parents offered to deliver these.

5. Tombola donations have been coming into school but we have had very few this year. School will send out further reminder texts but if the number of donations does not increase we will only hold one tombola stall. 

6. Ideas for reducing congestion in the hall were discussed. It was agreed that the tombola stalls would be in the spare classroom and that the hall would be used for refreshments and games stalls only. Attendees of the Fair will be given/shown a list of stalls and their location so that they know what is available. 

7. As hot dogs and chips do not sell well and are time consuming to cook, it was agreed that we would sell Pizzas instead.

8. There has been little interest in hiring tables at the fair. It was discussed that this may be because the cost was raised to £10.00

9. To entice people to stay until the end of the Fair, the raffle will be drawn at a set time.

If you would like to help at this or any future events or cannot make the next meeting but would be interested in supporting the group, please contact Mrs Scoltock or Mrs Hick.
Yours sincerely,
Mrs Hick and Mrs Scoltock
Mrs. J Rowley
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